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Transfers

In Memory

Patricia Collier – area LP manager 
III, Fort Hood, to region LP manager, 
Eastern Region
Julie Gregory – restaurant manager, 
Fort Gordon, to food court manager, 
Offutt AFB
Aniushka Lugo Ramos – sales area 
manager, Peterson AFB, to store 
manager (BR/Gas), Mountain Home AFB
Angela Sakhnini – store manager (BR/
Gas), Fort Hood, to sales &  merchandise 
manager, Fort Belvoir
Pedro Sanchez – store manager (BR/
Gas), Kirtland AFB, to assistant store 
manager (MS), Eielson AFB
Tiffanie Sharpe – restaurant manager, 
Carlisle Barracks, to restaurant manager, 
JB Elmendorf
Adam Shaw – food court manager, Fort 
Rucker, to food court manager, Fort Riley
Marla Smith – regional VP, Pacific 
Region, to regional VP, Fort Campbell

Gregorio Ablola, 69, died Jan. 15, in 
Okinawa, Japan. He was an Okinawa 
customer experience associate.
Lillie Barber, 60, died Nov. 15 in Green 
Cove Springs, Fla. The Wuerzberg store 
manager retired in 2007.
Dora Bright, 87, died Nov. 26 in 
Waimanalo, Hawaii. The Hickam AFB 
senior office associate retired in 2003.
Patricia Buckingham, 71, died Dec. 7 
in Dublin, Ohio. The Exchange operation 
support center designer/instructor 
retired in 1998.
Ida Callahan, 87, died Nov. 15 in 
Jeffersonville, Ind. The Exchange 
accounting technician retired in 1991.
Willard Campbell, 82, died Sept. 23 in 
Vine Grove, Ky. The Fort Knox carpenter 
retired in 1992.
Gloria Chan, 88, died Aug. 29 in San 
Francisco, Calif. The Golden Gate Region 
associate retired in 1989.
Carmen Conti, 92, died Dec. 8 in 
Arlington, Texas. The HQ associate 
retired in 1987.

Benjamin Diaz-Quinonez, 58, 
died recently in Germany. He was a 
supervisory customer experience 
associate at Ramstein/Baumholder.
Shirley Edmonds, 80, died Nov. 6 in 
Holland, Mich. The Little Rock AFB lead 
sales associate retired in 1995.
Eric Endel, 56, died Jan. 22 in 
Midlothian, Texas. He was a buyer at HQ.
Fusae Fowler, 84, died Dec. 20 in 
Leominster, Mass. The Fort Devens 
cashier-checker supervisor retired  
in 1986.
Phil Garcia, 87, died Nov. 22 Dededo, 
Guam. The Hawaii Area associate retired 
in 1984.
Paul Gaudet, 80, died Dec. 16 in 
Pensacola, Fla. The Fort Hood district 
food business manager retired in 1991.
Joel Goodman, 48, died Jan. 16 in 
Hewitt, Texas. He was a motor vehicle 
operator at the Waco DC.
Beatrice Harris, 80, died Dec. 24 
in Walla Walla, Wash. The JB Lewis-
McChord food service foreman retired 
in 2008.
Lucy Hilaszek, 88, died Dec. 1 in Belton, 
Mo. The Fort Lee operations manager 
retired in 1986.
Curtis Hill, 59, died Dec. 2 in Capital 
Heights, Md. The JB Andrews warehouse 
worker retired in 2011.
Gisela Holbert, 82, died Nov. 27 in 
Fayetteville, N.C. The Fort Bragg reorder 
assistant retired in 1995.
Billie Hood, 82, died June 18 in Biloxi, 
Miss. The Keesler AFB personnel 
assistant retired in 1987.
Richard Hottell, 68, died Dec. 23 in 
Minot, N.D. He was a Minot AFB stocker.
Elizabeth Ingham, 61, died Dec. 27 in 
Spokane, Wash. The Fairchild AFB store 
assistant retired in 2014.
Eretta Jennings, 94, died Aug. 17 in San 
Antonio, Texas. The Fort Sam Houston 
customer services rep retired in 1984.
Frances Kindler, 87, died Dec. 24 in 
Allen, Texas. The Fort Hood lead sales 
associate retired in 1994.

Zdenka Knose, 69, died Nov. 20 in 
Shelbyville, Ind. The Katterbach-Illesheim 
sales area leader retired in 1993.
Jack Kotchkoe, 85, died Nov. 15 in 
Federal Way, Wash. The HQ associate 
retired in 1979.
Sharon Kuhl, 76, died Dec. 3 in Tomah, 
Wisc. The Fort McCoy restaurant 
manager retired in 2006.
Alice LaCour, 83, died Nov. 26 in San 
Antonio, Texas. The Lackland AFB food 
activity foreman retired in 1991.
Francisco Lim, 85, died Dec. 13 in 
Winchester, Calif. The Hickam AFB shift 
manager retired in 2010.
Dale Madsen, 68, died Nov. 27 in 
Camino, Calif. The HQ senior policy 
specialist retired in 1999.
Marlene McCoy, 85, died Dec. 11 
in Sacramento, Calif. The Exchange 
secretary retired in 1984.
Euloise McDougal, 79, died Jan. 12 in 
Sacramento, Calif. The McClellan AFB 
supervisory store assistant retired  
in 2013.
Judith Mendez, 87, died Dec. 18 in 
San Juan, Puerto Rico. The Puerto Rico 
Exchange associate retired in 1993.
Gunzlo Millett, 83, died Nov. 7 in 
Seguin, Texas. The Dayton Switch Point 
shipping manager retired in 1986.
Friedel Mueller, 93, died Nov. 11 in 
Langen, Germany. The Exchange Military 
Clothing operations clerk retired in 1985.
Elmer Nazareth, 82, died Nov. 12 
in Hampton, Va. The Fort Lee retail 
manager retired in 1985.
Oscar Paja, 76, died Nov. 28 in Guam. 
The Andersen AFB carpenter retired in 
2002.
Anna Perkins, 84, died Nov. 18 in 
Danville, Ky. The Exchange merchandise 
support quality assurance specialist 
retired in 1995.
Thomas Reis, 50, died Jan. 3 in 
Fountain, Colo. He was a food service 
worker at Fort Carson.
Francis Rhinefield, 86, died Jan. 9 in 
Orange Park, Fla. The Izmir, Turkey, 
vending routeman retired in 1997.
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RetirementsSybil Robertson, 78, died Sept. 6 in 
Phenix City, Ala. The Fort Benning 
reorder assistant retired in 1999.
Alberto Rodriguez, 64, died Dec. 29 
in Columbia, S.C. He was an Exchange 
equipment and facilities maintenance 
associate.
Deborah Salone, 53, died Dec. 30 
in Arlington, Texas. She was an HQ 
customer contact associate.
Annie Smith, 75, died Jan. 22 in 
Stockbridge, Ga. The HQ warehouse 
worker retired in 2000.
Willie Stewart, 94, died Oct. 21 in 
Goose Creek, S.C. The JB Charleston 
associate retired in 1977.

Wilma Taylor, 95, died Oct. 7 in 
Melbourne, Fla. The Patrick AFB 
associate retired in 1978.
Phyllis Thompson, 71, died Dec. 10 in 
Clarksville, Tenn. The Fort Campbell 
stocker retired in 2008.
Hughes Turner, 90, died Nov. 10 in 
DuPont, Wash. The JB Lewis-McChord 
detective retired in 1992.
Donald Zinger, 81, died Dec. 17 in 
Dallas, Texas. The HQ operations 
support architect retired in 2001.

Susan Everroad, HQ, 21 years
Gay Jackson, HQ, 9 years
Shirley Ponder, U.S. Military Academy, 
26 years
Ralph Riggs, KMCC, 25 years
Sandra Roberts, Sheppard AFB,  
10 years
Sheila Rowland-Wilson, HQ, 24 years
Lea Santana, Fort Carson, 12 years
Janine Ursin, Fort Sill, 9 years

William D. Richardson, father-
in-law of Exchange Credit Program 
Senior Vice President Jami 
Richardson, passed away Feb. 26.

Richardson, father of retired 
Logistics Vice President Steve 
Richardson, served as deputy 
comptroller until his 1983 
retirement from the Exchange.

William Richardson’s funeral 
was held March 1 at St. Mark 
Lutheran Church in Duncanville, 
Texas. Burial was in Duncanville’s 
Little Bethel Memorial Park.

Jami served in the very same 
role as her father-in-law as 
vice president of Finance and 
Accounting until she was promoted 
to senior vice president.

William Richardson was 
discharged from the Army Air 
Corps in 1947 as a corporal. 
After going back to school and 
landing a job at a CPA firm, he 

then became an accountant at the 
Fort Hood Exchange in Texas. At 
the Exchange, Richardson met 
his wife-to-be, Myrtle, and they 
eventually became parents of 
Steve.

Steve Richardson followed in 
his parents’ footsteps and made a 
career at the Exchange, where he 
met Jami. He retired in December 
2011 after 31 years with the 
Exchange.

Long-Time Executive Passes Away

William Richardson, far left, celebrates the 
Exchange’s 65th anniversary with fellow 
associates in 1960.


